Nurses Across the Borders Humanitarian Initiative

295 Ikorodu Road, Idiroko Bus Stop Maryland, Ikeja Lagos

           April 04 2007

Dr. Renate BLOEM
President-Conference of NGOs in Consultative Relationship with ECOSOC-CONGO

Geneva Switzerland.

Dear Madam President,

RE: DECLARATION FEMNET AT ASCF 2007

Following the successes recorded at the just concluded ACSF 2007 in Addis-Ababa, and the series of documents/statements that arose from the epoch making event, our attention has been drawn to a particular portion of the above Declaration by FEMNET.

The portion in reference is found in the last paragraph of the Declaration, and I quote inter-alia thus: GIVE MANDATE to FEMNET to set up an ad-hoc follow-up committee in charge of implementing the resolutions adopted and to convene the next Forum (emphasis ours).

Madam President, you will quite recall that due to time constraint, no resolution (s) was taken on both the Final Statements and other declarations save of course, for the RESOLUTIONS on the troubled spots in Africa as exemplified by Zimbabwe and Darfur.

It is equally on record that WITHOUT ANY OBJECTION Nurses Across the Borders Nigeria, a full and FINANCIALLY active member of CONGO proposed that Nigeria host the next Forum. This proposal you will agree has been on since 2005, and was fully deliberated at the CONGO Board meeting of February 2006 in New York.

In light of the followings and viewed against the background for the need to build bridges of cooperation and equal opportunities for engagement by ALL members of CONGO and the Civil Society Organizations at large, the MANDATE being sought herein under to all intents and purposes will negate the above principles underpinned above for collective responsibilities and unity in diversity and create an all exclusiveness as opposed to inclusiveness.

We are not unmindful of the great sacrifice and contributions made by FEMNET in the hosting of this first ACSF 2007. This effort is fully appreciated by all including Nurses Across the Borders Humanitarian Initiative.

To this end, we propose that the portion in reference be deleted or modified to reflect the hosting of any future Forum of ACSF be left to the CSO of the host country under the coordination/supervision of CONGO as the umbrella for all NGOs/CSOs.

We therefore reemphasize our proposal which was adopted in principles without dissent by the Plenary of ACSF 2007 in Addis Ababa on Saturday 24 March 2007 that NIGERIA HOST the second ACSF, and Nurses Across the Borders will facilitate this hosting by virtue of its FULL and ACTIVE membership of CONGO akin to FEMNET-equal in membership and status.

We are ready to work and collaborate with other members of CONGO in and out of Nigeria to achieve and beat the standard already set by the 2007 ACSF.

I am glad to inform you Madam President of steps already being taken by Nurses Across the Borders to organize a Stakeholders meeting in Nigeria preparatory to the hosting of the second ACSF. This meeting comes up in May soon after the General Elections in Nigeria.

Do accept our continuous and unalloyed support and cooperation to your leadership of CONGO.

With very high regards

FOR: Nurses Across the Borders and Other Stakeholders;

Yours sincerely,

Pastor Peters Osawaru OMORAGBON
Executive President/CEO
Nurses Across thee Borders Humanitarian Initiative-ECOSOC

